Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes           December 11, 2017
     Memorial Hall
          5:00 pm
Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order. Others present: Bob Manners, Matt Marchese and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
5:00 pm Nelson/Nygaard Final Parking Presentation (Liza Cohen, Brin Leopold) – The parking study, funded by DHCD, was conducted by Nelson/Nygaard, a company that does such studies all over the country. The first step was an inventory of parking spaces which found a total of 375 spaces in the downtown area, with 139 on the street and 236 off-street. It was found that 42% of the spaces were open to the public, some spaces were clearly marked with restrictions i.e. tenants only, but in some cases, it was unclear whether the spaces were available to the public or not. The study found a lot of demand for spaces in the center two blocks of the village, but the remote lots were quite empty. Overall, no more than 54% of the spaces were utilized.
The next step was public outreach. An effort to get feedback from business owners was made. It was clear from the comments that people wanted to keep the historic character of the village. Many did not mind parking further away but wanted clearer information on alternatives to parking on Bridge Street. Those in favor of a parking garage were roughly equal to those opposed to the idea. Other comments involved the need for long-term bus parking and for better lighting in Deerfield Avenue. Liza said that when compared to data from the Institute for Transportation Engineers, Shelburne zoning bylaws required a bit more parking, but that was offset by the ZBA’s ability to waive the requirements. The study found that additional downtown development would slightly increase the demand for parking but that demand could be accommodated with the existing spaces.
Recommendations included maximizing existing resources with signage, lighting and pedestrian accommodations. It was suggested that some of the restricted spaces should have clear signage as to whether parking was allowed and during what hours. Another suggestion was to limit the length of time people could park in the municipal lot, to four hours, and/or require permits if people wanted to park there for longer than four hours. Liza suggested that all parking should be shared between residential and commercial uses and that ideally, 10% of the spaces in each area should be free at any one time to give the impression that plenty of parking was available. She also said that the parking map could be linked to Google so that not only could people find businesses and attractions, but also places to park. As a first step, Liza suggested implementing the four-hour parking in the municipal lot to see how that might improve the situation.
Following the presentation, the Board met with Linda Overing regarding the use of CDBG funding for improvements to the Deerfield Avenue parking lot. Current engineering plans would include evaluating the layout to maximize the number of parking spaces, designing drainage improvements, extending the sidewalk to the parking lot, landscaping and lighting, retaining wall replacement, and site improvements around the area of the sewage pumping station. Linda was encouraging that the parking enhancement project would be a good fit for CDBG funding. The engineering study could be paid with Chapter 90 funds. The town has about $30,000 remaining from this year’s Chapter 90 funds. A motion was made by Bob to utilize Chapter 90 funds to pay GCG Associates, Inc. for an engineering study to include parking layout, drainage improvements, sidewalks, landscaping, and other site improvements to the Deerfield Avenue parking lot for the sum of $22,175. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.

6:00 pm Mark Shippee RE: Overtime Policy – The issue was whether overtime for the Highway Department should start after 40 hours of work in one week, or after eight hours of work in one day. Andrew wanted to empower the Highway Superintendent to schedule the crew when needed during winter storms and send them home when not needed. He thought overtime after eight hours would work with that model. All agreed that if the crew worked outside of scheduled hours, such as on weekends, they should get overtime. The question arose as to what if, due to storms, the crew had worked 40 hours by Thursday. What would happen with Friday? Would the crew work and get overtime or take the day off? As it now stands sometimes vacation, sick, or personal days are used in that situation. Other towns sometimes send workers home in those situations. Mark said that does not happen in Shelburne, as there is always something to be done. Matt said that after working for 12 hours people should go home, for safety reasons. At that point, perhaps employees could use sick or personal time to fill out the workweek. Bob said that the highway crew voluntarily does not schedule lengthy vacations during snow season. However, he said he would not mind if they filled in a few hours with vacation time. Steve Hoar who was present for the discussion stated that if the Town were to compensate the crew with overtime for all hours outside of scheduled work time, there would be no need to make up the extra time with vacation time, etc. since overtime would already be achieved. Matt thought that in a 24-hour period, if an employee worked 16 hours, the Superintendent should send the employee home for eight hours. Mark explained that depending on the timing of storms that might not always work. After more discussion, Matt made a motion that any hours worked outside of the normally scheduled hours of 6am to 2:30 pm be paid as overtime. The Board agreed to change the manner in which overtime is calculated on a trial basis.  The Board will decide whether to change the policy for overtime at the end of the snow season and at the end of the fiscal year. Bob seconded the motion which was unanimously approved.

Adjournment: Matt presented a motion to adjourn at 7:10 pm; Bob seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
